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N3B - Los Alamos 
600 6th Street 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 
(303) 489-2471 

John Kieling, Bureau Chief 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303 

Environmental Management 
Los Alamos Field Office 
P.O. Box 1663, MS M984 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87545 
(505) 665-5658/FAX (505) 606-2132 

Date: OCT 1 8 2018 
Refer To : N3B-18-0299 

Subject: Notice of Electronic Information Repository for the Los Alamos 
Legacy Cleanup Contract 

Dear Mr. Kieling: 

Effective April 30, 2018, Newport News Nuclear BWXT- Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) was added as a 
co-operator of the Los Alamos National Laboratory Hazardous Waste Permit. The U.S. Department 
of Energy; Los Alamos National Security, LLC; and Triad National Security, LLC, are also co­
operators ( collectively, the Permittees ). Pursuant to the requirements in section 1.10, Information 
Repository, of the Hazardous Waste Permit, the permittees are required to provide written notice to 
the New Mexico Environment Department Hazardous Waste Bureau of the establishment of an 
electronic information repository within 180 days of the effective date of the permit. Additionally, 
the permittees must post a public notice in local area newspapers. 

The Los Alamos Legacy Cleanup Contract electronic information repository ( electronic public 
reading room) is operational and available for public use at https: //www.energy.gov/em­
la/infonnation-center/los-alamos-legacy-cleanupelectronic-public-reading-room. The public notice 
is slated to run in the following local area newspapers on October 24, 2018, and October 25, 2018: 
the Santa Fe New Mexican, the Albuquerque Journal, the Rio Grande Sun, the Taos News, and the 
Los Alamos Monitor. This electronic information repository contains regulatory information dating 
from May 1, 2018, to the present that pertains to the legacy waste cleanup at Los Alamos National 
Laboratory. The permittees' hard copy public reading room is located at 94 Cities of Gold Road, 
Santa Fe, New Mexico, operating Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Allison Scott Majure at (505) 695-4173 
(allison.majure@em-la.doe.gov) or Arturo Duran at (505) 665-7772 (arturo.duran@em.doe.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Program Manager 
Regulatory and Stakeholder Interface 
N3B - Los Alamos 

NL/DR/AM/AD 

Cy: ( date-stamped letter emailed) 
Neelam Dhawan, NMED-HWB 
David Rhodes, DOE EM-LA 
Cheryl Rodriguez, DOE EM-LA 
Lee Bishop, DOE EM-LA 
Arturo Duran, DOE EM-LA 
Nick Lombardo, N3B 
Erich Evered, N3B 
Dana Lindsay, N3B 
Frazer Lockhart, N3B 
Emily Day, N3B 
Kristin Henderson, N3B 
emla.docs@em.doe.gov 
N3B Records 
Public Reading Room (EPRR and HPRR) 
PRS Database 

Sincerely, 

David S. Rhodes, Director 
Office of Quality and Regulatory Compliance 
Environmental Management 
Los Alamos Field Office 




